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The First Reading: 1 Samuel 17:57—18:5, 10–16
Psalm: 133

Refrain:  How good it is for all to live together in unity. 
The Holy Gospel: Mark 4:35-41

Collect

O God our defender, storms rage about us and cause us to be afraid.  Rescue your people from despair, deliver your sons and daughters from fear, and preserve us all from unbelief; through your Son, Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, now and ever. Amen.
10:30 a.m. Service – Family Worship

Hymns

Processional:  48 B
Offertory:  12 B

Gradual:  61 B

Recessional:  33 B

The sick 

If you know someone that is sick and would like to be placed on the sick list, contact the Parish Office.  Please ensure that you have their permission for their name to be printed in the bulletin before calling the office. Please let us know when they are well enough to be removed from our prayer list.

Pre- Authorized Giving's
Direct debit is a simple and safe way for you to contribute to the ministry of our church. It is easy, safe, confidential and under your control. Join the many others in our parish who have signed up for direct deposit. Forms are available at the back of the church. Simply complete the form and return with a voided cheque or drop by the parish office.
Fall Bible Study
Beginning in September, Reverend Jolene will be offering a fall Bible Study on the Seven “I Am Statements of Jesus” found in the Gospel of John. We will explore the I Am statements and their meaning for our lives and world at this time. If you are interested in being a part of this bible study please let Reverend Jolene know as she prepares materials over the summer months
Hall Rental

We would like to inform parishioners that we still have some evening and weekend space available for rental in our hall. Our facility has proven to be ideal for showers, birthday parties and other group activities. Cost of rental is $150.  For available dates please contact the Parish office at 834 2336. 
Pastoral Visitation

Reverend Jolene is more than happy to receive invitations for pastoral visits. If you would like for her to visit at your home or would like to meet in the parish office please contact Reverend Jolene in person, at home 834-5226 or you may email her at jolenepeters1@gmail.com If you are making a request on behalf of someone else please ensure that person has been asked for a visit beforehand as not everyone who needs a pastoral visit wants one. The same is true for someone you know who may be in hospital.

CBS/Paradise Food Bank is in need of the following:

Canned Fruit, 3 pkg Powered Juice, Canned Sandwich Meats (Chicken, Turkey, Ham (not Tuna)), Tin Soups, Jello and Chef Boyardee.  The Food Bank gratefully accepts for any financial donation, big or small.
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The Bulletin is given to the Glory of God

and in Loving Memory of:

Husband, Calvin Smith

Ever Remembered by:

Clementine & Family

Dear Friends,
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We extend a warm welcome to our services this morning. Summer is upon us and we hold in prayer all those who will be travelling and pray for safe journeys. We hope that we all will be able to enjoy the warm weather and summer time adventures. Today we end our Sunday School Program until September and give thanks for the children who have been in our midst this year. I am thankful for Susan Bonnell and her leadership with Godly Play in our parish. Susan would love to have new members on her team and we ask that you would prayerfully consider being a part of this important ministry within our parish. We will be holding a training session before we begin again in the fall and if you are interested and willing to help with this ministry please contact Reverend Jolene or Susan. 

Please plan to stay a little longer this morning and join us downstairs for BBQ hot dogs and hamburgers and a time of fellowship.

Every Blessing,

Reverend Jolene 
Anglican Cycle of Prayer

PRAY for: The Church of North India 
Tri-Diocesan  Intercessions

Parish of Holy Trinity

Rector-

The Rev. Wayne Parsons

Parish of Indian Bay

Rector-

The Rev. Daphne Parsons

The Sick
Pamela
 Kaiden    Rosie   Christine    Edith 

Roy 
Rowena
Hilary

The Parish office will be CLOSED on Monday, June 25th for the Discovery Day Holiday 
Sunday Duties for Sunday, July 1st 
Please check your schedules to ensure accuracy.

	Sidespersons
	Sound
	Counting
	Readers

	Team 3

Cliff F.


	Bob D.


	Jim S.
	Team 14

Terry C.


From Maintenance to Mission

On Wednesday June 27th at 7:00pm in the parish hall Reverend Jolene will be giving a presentation on what it is to become a missional parish as we look towards the future focusing on the mission of the church. If you would like to attend this session please contact Reverend Jolene. 

Flower Service

Wednesday July 18th at 7:00 p.m.

Services in the Old Church

Please note evening prayer services will take place July 8- August 19th.  Weather pending on Sunday, July 29th we will hold all of our morning services in the old church. 

Rector’s Holidays

Reverend Jolene will be away on holidays from August 1st -September 1st . Reverend Lisa and Reverend Neil Kellett will be leading services and covering any emergency responses during this time. 

Youth/Children’s Ministries

Our young people need us to be engaging with them. They need to know when they walk in our doors that they belong here and this is a place where they can be involved, supported and shown God’s love. They need our commitment and support and our efforts to reach them where they are in life. I am asking you to please pray over the summer months on how you can be involved in youth and children ministries. Your Rector cannot do this by herself and fulfil the many other needs of this parish at the same time. If you have some time to give, a desire to be a part of a ministry team who will work with our children and youth I am encouraging you to please visit, call or email me so that we can have a conversation and have some plans put in place for fall 2018.  Please continue to pray for our young people over the summer months. 

Communications Team

In an effort to connect with our community, to connect with people from away, to connect with those who cannot make it to services and events but would love to know what is happening with their parish family I am seeking to put together a communications team who can work with me in the areas of social media and further communication out reach. If this is something you have interest in and can give some time to be a part of this valued part of our ministry then please get in touch with me as I would hope to have our team in place for this coming fall. Once again this is a ministry that I cannot take on alone and value the help and commitment of those who can be a part of this ministry.  

A Social Evening at Lavrock —  Salmonier Line

The Diocese of Eastern NL Anglican Church Women are hosting a Social Evening with Turkey Dinner, Dessert, Tea or Coffee and Entertainment on Saturday, August 18. Dinner served at 5:30 pm, Tickets are $20.00 per person are available by calling Shirley at 368-9504.  

All Saints Parish, Foxtrap…

… is hosting an Outdoor Flea Market on July 14th. from 10am - 3pm, weather permitting, if bad weather, it will be held inside in the Parish Hall. It would be greatly appreciated if you have any items for this event to drop them off at the Parish Office, Monday - Friday between 9am - 3pm. There will be Moose Burgers, Hamburgers, Hot Dogs and Pop sold at this event. Table rentals at 2 for $25.00 or single $15.00. To rent a table/s, please contact Barb 834-4795 or Sandra 240-2114.
